
Board Report – 12/10/24

Summary:

The Alsea Project will start on December 12. We have 11 individuals that have shown interest in being 
on our committee for development of Alsea school’s Positive Behavior Intervention and Support 
initiative. This will be the planning process, and the hope is to have implementation ready for the 25-26 
School year. If there are any community members interested in working with us on this endeavor, please 
let me know by email and I will add you to our list. We are fortunate to have Mark Summers and Alex 
Nalivaiko from the ESD working with us.

Basketball is in full swing now. MS boys and girls have had some success and are the largest group in the 
league. It is exciting to see all the interest in our program. HS as well, have gotten underway and I want 
to encourage everyone to come out to support these programs, it means a lot to our athletes. Our 
varsity boys are traveling overnight to play a couple of games with Gold Beach and Glendale. The boys 
team has JV and Varsity this year, and so I have been reaching out to the other schools to move up the 
start times. This helps to get everyone home a little earlier, especially when we have long trips.

Winter sports pictures will be on December 19 from 1:30 to 3pm. If you have not received this 
information, please let the athletic office know. We will be printing the Senior banners so we can have 
those hanging in the gym for the season. The banners are no cost to the student or family.

All HS and MS basketball game dates and times are on the Events calendar. I know there has been some 
questions about times and such to this point. Not all the schools in our league have A and B teams for 
MS, and some didn’t know up until last week. So getting those start times and confirming have been a 
challenge. Most of our league teams are set now and you should be able to see those on the calendar 
from here on. Please be aware that times and events may change, and I will do my best to get that 
information out as soon as possible. 

I have reached out to the NFHS network so that we can get our games scheduled. Please be patient, but 
games should be available shortly.

If anyone is interested in volunteering to help with the Clemens tournament, Dec. 26-28, we could use 
help. We will need help with concessions, hospitality, clock, scoring, and gate. I could also use some 
volunteers for regular season games with clock and such, so please let me know if you can help.

If you have any questions, please let me know.


